## Regular Monthly Meeting January 6, 2014

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on, January 6, 2014, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Russell Riley, William Albertini and Albert Burick present.

The meeting was called to order.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Police Superintendent Phillips gave the monthly police report.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Burick to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Burick to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Burick to approve payment of the fire tax fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Burick to approve payment of the liquid fuel fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to authorize the solicitor to proceed with a proposed tax abatement program. Motion carried.

## **Public Comment:**

Mr. Ken Langford, Shenango Greens, thanked the Police Department for their assistance in the removal of a truck parked in Shenango Greens. Mr. Langford commented on an officer giving a cup of coffee to an employee of Get Go Car Wash on a cold afternoon he felt it was a great gesture by the officer. A question was asked as to the status of the FEMA monies. Mr. Albertini stated that he and John Krueger have been meeting with representatives from FEMA and he believes that all of the necessary paper work in nearing completion.

Mr. Wagner, Old Butler Road, asked about the storm water issue near his residence. Solicitor Perrotta state that he has received correspondence from the neighbor stating that the water issue

stems form Mr. Wagner's property. Solicitor Perrotta stated that he hopes to hear from the homeowner before next month meeting so that issue can proceed to be resolved.

Motion by Mr. Riley second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.